TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
NON PUBLIC MINUTES

MARCH 13, 2019

Mike Wilbur came before the board to discuss his qualifications as the potential Code Enforcement
Officer. Mike lives and works in Marlborough, NH. He currently owns his contracting business and
would not be able to work full time for about two months.

VanCor asked about his understanding of the current code. Wilbur said he has experience and also
refers to the rule book. He has lots of experience in building, but not as much in the plumbing and
electrical areas.

Wilbur does not have any certifications; his experience is from on-the- job training. He would be happy
to take classes if needed. Regarding technology, and stated he has experience in some programs and
can learn new technology.

The Board asked him for his time and told him they will be in touch with a decision.

McKeon said he has known Wilbur for 30 years. After discussion, it was agreed McKeon will draft an
offer letter asking Wilbur to start with part time hours and move into full time when his current jobs are

complete.

McKeon moved to come out of Non Public Session. VanCor seconded the motion and it was unanimously
approved by roll call vote.

Respectfully submitted:

Susan Rigg, Secretary to the Selectmen

Approved:

Jon P. McKeon, Chair Date:
Norman VanCor Date:
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